



Region 6 EMS 
Meeting Minutes of April 13, 2019
Today’s meeting was called to order at 1300 hours by Vice Chair Jesse Reed. 

Board members present: K. Yoakum, D. Bruner, T. Modesitt, C. Mattes, J. Reed, R. Grimmett, D. Cowan, C. Harrison, R. Reissig
Absent members: R. Pace J. Wilhelms M. Burnett, R. Long
Guests: Tracey Cleary, EMSC, Ken Mitchell-Director Elk County EMS, Jenifer Clatt, Michelle Wolf-Freeman Health, Kyle Davis-MedFlight
 Agenda: The agenda was presented.  A motion was heard for approval of the agenda by Mr. Reissig and a second by Mr. Modesitt. Unanimous vote was heard. 
Minutes of the January 2019 meeting were presented at the meeting. A motion from Mr. Reissig to approve the minutes was heard with a second by Mr. Modesitt. All voted in approval. 
Financial Report: Mr. Bruner reported the balances for the Education account $7,468.57and the General funds $32,478.91
Elections were began for 4 seats up for election. A poll of the current members whose seats were open for election was heard as to their desire to retain their seats and all stated that they were willing to continue to serve. Mr. Reed expressed that he has aspirations within the next year which might interfere with his service, but he would continue to serve if it was acceptable up to that point. At this point there was a solicitation of the room as to other interest in becoming a member or further nominations. None was heard. 

A motion was then heard from Mr. Modesitt to retain the 4 incumbent members as is without further voting.  A second by Mr. Mattes was heard and a vote of unanimous consent was heard. 
Officer positions were then opened and there was an immediate motion from Mr. Modesitt to retain the Officers as is. A second was heard from Mr. Mattes. A unanimous vote was recorded among the members. 

Allied Business & Committee Projects


KRAF Grant: Mr. Yoakum reported that the committee met and processed the applications in early March. There were four Region 6 projects that were evaluated. One was for pagers which was not a priority for funding and did not look favorable for funding. One application was for a portable ventilator which was funded. One was for two cardiac compression devices which was looking favorable for funding. The last one was for a “Stair Chair” for a “Frontier” EMS service. At the meeting it appeared this would not get funded. Within the week following the meeting some additional funds came available as well as an adjustment to another probable funded project. Mr. Yoakum petitioned for the service to receive funding for their “Stair chair” and it appeared it would then be funded. All of this was pending KS BEMS approval at the April meeting. 

Homeland Security Committee: No one had a report on current activities.  

SEK Regional Trauma Committee: Ms. Harrison provided a reminder of the upcoming symposium and general meeting at Parsons on April 18, 2019. Elections were to be held then. EMS organizations are being encouraged to become more active in this area. 

Funding for educational projects is still available upon request through KDHE’s Trauma Program.


EDTF: Mr. Bruner provided that he attended the last web meeting of the group. He noted that KSBEMS now accepts con-ed hours from neighboring state approved education without the retro-approval from Kansas. KSBEMS has also changed their regulations as to course clock times. 50-minute hours are now true (60 minute) hours. If you integrate a break it will not count as clock hours.


MERGe: Mr. Bruner stated that he is continuing to set up a meeting with the new MERGe Commander Brian Beck. 


CISM: Mr. Bruner and Mr. Modesitt have been trying to gather information about the need for liability insurance and sort out a few legal aspects of the CISM team before being allowed to respond to calls for service. These efforts will continue to the next board meeting in July. The team is prepared when this gets completed.


KISS: A recent course was attended by 14 in Fort Scott on the 11th of April. Another KISS Bootcamp will be held in April on the 24th at Pittsburg State University.

EMS-C: Mrs. Cleary brought a great deal of excitement about initiatives being put forth out of EMSC. She is distributing cards to services provided by NHTSA on when it is safe to use a carseat after an accident. EMSC is also seeking to have services host the Safe Transport of children in ambulances programs. Also if technicians are child safety seat installer certified they will have enhanced training opportunities.  For information you should contact Tracey. EMSC is also spearheading “Stop the Bleed” across the state. New resources for this course will be published after 05-01-2019. EMSC also has posted new resources on their website for education. EMS week (May 19-25) will feature several webinars and there is initiative to get local services to host events in their locations such as CPR, Stop the Bleed or something to educate the public as to safety and response.

GOTH Update: There were over 600 attendee’s this year with 114 of those being Kansas Technicians!! Of those there were 7 who had “challenges” and did not claim their “CE’s” within the allowed time. A Kansas Board of EMS Member contacted Mr. Yoakum about a “Kansas technician being barred from attendance” and that “perhaps funding should be discontinued” because of this. It was unclear as to whether the comment meant Region 6 funding GOTH or Region funding through KSBEMS for the Region. No further comments have been brought forth at this time that we are aware of.
OLD Business: 

CISM: Mr. Modesitt is seeking to set a date for a fall CISM Training for additional responders in the fall. The course will have approximately 25 people and be hosted at Downstream. Participants will be charged for the course. A motion was heard from Mr. Yoakum to allow expenses up to $2,500 to host the instructor and cover his expenses for the course as well as a room and tuition for the group’s advisor to attend. Mr. Cowan seconded the motion and all approved.

 NEW Business: 
KEMSA Last Blast of Summer Scholarships: Discussion included a review of the process invoked on the GOTH conference as to scholarships for rooms there. It was agreed that the process needed some refinements. A good plan seemed to be that the intent was good with the application type process but a first come first served basis would be acceptable. Mr. Yoakum agreed to refine the process in which to bring the “applicants” to the Board for ultimate discretion as to awards. As in past years the process, if awarded would include rooming for 3 nights, conference fee’s at member rates, and a banquet ticket. A conference attendance policy agreement must be in hand prior to awarding the scholarship. A motion to sponsor 5 scholarships was heard of Mr. Cowan and seconded by Mr. Modesitt. All approved. 

MEMSA conference: This year’s conference is back at Lake of the Ozarks. The process for these will be similar to the KEMSA Scholarships as noted above. A motion to approve 5 scholarships was heard from Mr. Grimmett and a second from Mr. Cowan with all voting in approval. 
KEMSA Core Conference: The KEMSA COO has contacted the Region about sponsoring a “Core Conference” in Independence in the fall. They have asked if the Region would be interested in assuming the cost of the facility (Memorial Hall) at $1,000. Discussion was heard about what these courses are and that there is a charge to the student of nearly $200 plus hotel for some. It is presumed that KEMSA also profits from this. Mr. Yoakum expressed concern that if KEMSA is profiting from such a course that perhaps the cost of the facility should be KEMSA as part of the budget to determine whether the course is feasible. Mr. Yoakum agreed to approach the Chair about this as well as seek an more suitable agreement to bring back to the Board in July. 
STEMI-Stroke-Trauma database: This is an ongoing discussion as to whether this is doable. It would have to include data to be placed into a QI/PI process which would then drive improvement among the regional healthcare partners. Perhaps data from the KEMSIS database will be useful but we will have to seek assistance from Mr. House at KSBEMS.

911 Access through technology: Recently a service indicated an instance where an individual asked his smartphone for information on calling an ambulance for an emergency. The device obtained the administrative number. Ultimately the emergency was appropriately taken care of. Discussion included Mr. Cowan agreeing to contact folks he knows about this. Questions included what if you tell “Alexa” to call an ambulance would you get 911? Further investigation will be needed. 
Public comment: Mr. Modesitt asked if anyone knew about a new initiative called “GCS 40”? No one seemed to know anything about it so further research will be enlisted. 

Mr. Modesitt also asked if there was any concern over hosting a Instructor workshop this year as some instructors in the region nearly lapsed in 2018 because of the lack of one. Mr. Yoakum asked just how many IC’s there were in the Region and about 10 were cited. Mr. Yoakum suggested it would be cheaper to sponsor the fees for those ten (approx. $50 each) to attend the annual workshop at the Last Blast of Summer conference. Further investigation will be completed and returned to the July meeting.

A motion of adjournment was heard from Mr. Grimmett and a second by Mr. Yoakum. All were in favor at 15:09. 
